
 

 

11 April 2007 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
VeriSign, Inc. 
21355 Ridgetop Circle 
Dulles, VA  20166 
Facsimile: 1-703-450-7326 
Attention: VP, Associate General Counsel, VNDS  
 
Re: Proposal #2007003, DNS Update Service 
 
Gentlemen, 
  
This letter is to inform you that ICANN has completed its review of VeriSign’s request to offer the DNS 
Update Service, proposal #2007003, pursuant to the Registry Agreement between VeriSign and 
ICANN dated effective 1 March 2006. 
  
On 22 March 2007, VeriSign submitted a proposal to ICANN for a “DNS Update Service” to be used by 
registrars and other entities that request zone file access in the .COM and .NET TLDs. The proposal 
states that VeriSign has received interest from a number of registrars, brand monitoring, fraud 
protection and anti-phishing companies to create a service providing a report of changes to the rapid 
zone updates for the .COM and .NET TLD zone files. 
  
On 5 April 2007, VeriSign and ICANN mutually agreed to postpone the deadline for the preliminary 
determination until today, 11 April 2007. 
  
After seeking expert advice throughout the prescribed and extended “preliminary determination” period, 
ICANN has determined that the proposed DNS Update Service does not appear to raise significant 
Security or Stability, or competition issues.   
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Patrick Jones 
ICANN 
 
Required Copy to: 
Office of General Counsel, VeriSign  
- Facsimile: 1-703-450-7326 
  
VeriSign cc’s: 

Mark Shull 
Kevin Golden 
Pat Kane 

ICANN cc’s: 
Paul Twomey 
John Jeffrey 
Kurt Pritz 


